

PARLIAMENTARY INSPECTOR

OF THE CORRUPTION AND CRIME COMMISSION OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA

Our ref: 472/14

26 February 2015

The Hon Nick Goiran MLC Chairman Joint Standing Committee of the Corruption and Crime Commission

Dear Chairman

RE: INVITATION TO PREPARE A SUBMISSION TO THE JOINT STANDING COMMITTEE'S INQUIRY

Thank you for your letter dated 19 February 2015 and your invitation to make a submission to the Committee's *Inquiry into improving the working relationship between the Corruption and Crime Commission and the Western Australia Police*.

I have read the joint submission made to the Committee's inquiry by Acting Commissioners Shanahan SC and Douglas and the Police Commissioner, and the transcripts of evidence which you kindly provided with your letter.

I have no submission to make in respect of the views expressed by the Acting Commissioners and Police Commissioner beyond acknowledging their observations of their relationship within the State's statutory misconduct framework.

I, of course, remain happy to assist the Committee in its Inquiry in any forum in which the Committee chooses to conduct it.

Yours sincerely,

HON MICHAEL MUKRAY AM QO PARLIAMENTARY INSPECTOR